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RECOMMENDED ITEMS 
 

759. Key Decision - Corporate Plan and Budget 2010/11 - 2012/13   
 
Cabinet received a joint report of the Corporate Director Finance and the 
Assistant Chief Executive, which provided a summary of the Council’s 
Corporate Plan and Budget for 2010/11 - 2012/13. 
 
The Corporate Director of Finance introduced a key aspect of this joint report, 
the Council’s Corporate Plan for 2010/13, which set out the Council’s vision 
and its three corporate priorities.  She added that the Council intended to 
retain its vision ‘to be recognised as one of the best London Council by 2012 
in a borough that was cosmopolitan, confident and cohesive’, including the 
following existing corporate priorities:  
 
§ deliver cleaner and safer streets; 
§ improve support for vulnerable people; 
§ build stronger communities. 
 
As a result, the Plan was both forward and backward looking, and identified 
past achievements and plans for the future. 
 



 

 

It was noted that the Plan included a number of flagship actions, which were 
practical examples of what the vision and the corporate priorities meant, and 
against which the Council was happy to be judged.  
 
The Leader of the Council commended officers for their work. He moved that 
minor changes to the Plan, following its approval by Council, be delegated to 
Cabinet. 
 
Resolved to RECOMMEND:  (to Council)  That  
 
(1) the Corporate Plan 2010/11 – 2012/13 be approved; 
 
(2) Cabinet be authorised to make any subsequent minor changes 

required to the Corporate Plan. 
 
RESOLVED:  That 
 
(1) the report be noted; 
 
(2)  the Leader of the Council be authorised to approve final changes to the 

Corporate Plan 2010/11 – 2012/13, prior to its submission to Council.  
 
Reason for Decision:  Approval of the Corporate Plan was reserved to 
Council.  To allow minor changes to be made by Cabinet without referral to 
Council. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


